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Our Thanks for Christian Education! As our Sunday School 
wraps up its “school year” of formal weekly learning, we 
thank the students, teachers and mentors who have gathered 
each Sunday morning this year to explore our Bible lessons 
from worship! To our pre-K through elementary ages, 
middle and high school students, Confirmation Cohort and 
adult learners: we pray for your continued growth and 
curiosity, for your faith and for your futures! To all who work 
to offer these times of learning and development: thank you! 
(While we pause for summer months, all ages are invited 
between services to pull up a chair, enjoy a snack or a coffee, 
and invest in good faith as we continue building relationships 
with God and each other through informal conversations!) 
 

Music Memories: Friends, let’s write music notes to share 
our memories with Greta Melson of her ministry to St Mark 
over the past thirteen years! Write your memories (or thanks) 
for Greta on papers in the Narthex: we’ll share them with 
Greta on June 8. And if you have digital photos of Greta’s 
time here, send them to us (churchcomm@smlconline.org)!  
 

We Pray for the Music that has been lifted under our roof 
this week as two talented candidates came to explore the 
possibility of leading us in song & praise as our next Director 
of Music! Please hold our search process in prayer, along 
with these candidates, for wise discernment and faithful 
movement into our future! “We who sing pray twice!” 
 

We Cheer & Pray for the Rev Seminarian Andy Taminger 
as he recently graduated from the United Lutheran Seminary 
with his Master of Divinity and is approved for ordination as 
soon as he receives a call to serve a particular congregation! 
 

Sine Nomine Presents… Join us as we feature Three Jolly 
Coachmen on Saturday, June 7, 2025 at 7:00pm. 
 

2026 Giving Envelopes: If you currently receive offering 
envelopes but do not need them for 2026, please notify 
Amanda. If you would like to receive envelopes and currently 
do not have them, Amanda can get you set up. Contact 
Amanda at: akral@smlconline.org Thank you for your help 
in keeping our records up to date! 
 

St Mark Working Through the Arts: Directly after our 
services this morning, Pastor Joel is headed up to the road to 
the Main Richmond Public Library to read a gospel 
reflection that placed first in this year’s Poetry Society of 
Virginia’s annual adult contest. Several of Pastor Joel’s gospel 
reflections placed or received honorable mention, allowing 
our local life in Christ from St Mark to jump from the back 
page of our bulletins to a wider community…which might 
encourage us to ask one another: How is your love and service 
extending our community of St Mark in witness to God’s 
good news where you live, work and play? (Because it is! J ) 
 

Joyful Generosity (Pink Envelopes): This month’s special 
giving will go toward our neighbors, the Natasha House. 
Natasha House’s mission is “To offer transitional housing to 
mothers and equip and empower them with skills for 
sustainable careers. Together, we help families achieve and 
maintain self-sufficiency.” You can find pink envelopes 
outside of the sanctuary doors. Thank you to all who donated 
last month, we collected $110 to support feeding ministries 
near and far. (ELCA World Hunger & York County school 
lunch debt relief.) 
 
 

Please remember these recent St Mark prayer requests 
(Prayer requests will generally be listed for 2 weeks. 

Please re-add names after 2 weeks, if needed): 
 

Members in our Prayers 
Healing & Strength: Monte Correll, Sharon Johnson, 
Jason Livingston, Nancy Wagner 
Peace & Comfort: Jim Schroeder 
Saints at Rest: Andy Shurtleff 
Entering Call Process: Rev Seminarian Andy Taminger 
 

Friends and Family in our Prayers 
Healing & Strength: Chris, Eric, Flora, Gail, Germaine, 
Judith, Kelly, Kip, Lindsey Ann, Liz, Natasha, Robin, 
Sahara, Tim, Trina 
Eternal Rest: Andrew, Glen, Richard 
 

Congregations in our Prayers 
ELCA Chaplaincy @ Williamsburg Landing 

Water’s Edge Church 
The Moravian Church 

St Mark’s Lutheran Church, Luray 
 

Calendar at a Glance: 
 
 

St Mark Keeps Open Office Hours: M-F, 10am-3pm 
 

Sunday 6/1 
        9:00am Eucharist Worship Service 
       Coffee Hour and Sunday School between services 
       11:00am Eucharist Worship Service 
        2:00pm Piano Recital 
Monday 6/2 
      10:30am Monday Morning Matins (Chapel) 
      10:30am Stitching with Friends (Conference Room) 
       1:00pm GPS Bible Study (Conference Room) 
       6:00pm Troop 306 Meeting 
Tuesday 6/3 
        9:00am Garden Stewards 
        4:00pm Ecuador Meeting 
Wednesday 6/4 
         8:00am Spirit Walkers (Yorktown Beach) 
        11:00am Book of Revelation Bible Study  
        1:00pm Quilters (Room 216) 
         6:00pm Pack 595 Den Meeting 
         6:30pm American Indians Activities Meeting 
Thursday 6/5 
         9:00am Garden Stewards 
       10:00am Liturgical Arts Guild 
         6:00pm Handbell Rehearsal  
         7:00pm Choir Rehearsal 
Friday 6/6 
        No Scheduled Events 
Saturday 6/7 
        11:00am Eagle Scout Court of Honor 
         7:00pm Three Jolly Coachmen Concert 
Sunday 6/8 
       9:00am Eucharist Worship Service 
       Coffee Hour and Sunday School between service 
       11:00am Eucharist Worship Service 
       12:30pm Council Meeting 
 
 

June 8, 2o25 
 

Acts 2:1-21; Psalm 104:24-34, 35b; 
Romans 8:14-17; John 14:8-17 [25-27] 

 

 
 

Save the Date 
 

 
Synod Assembly 

Weekend of June 13th 
 

Congregational Meeting 
June 29th, worship @ 10am, meeting to follow 
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“Get Mark and bring him with you, for he is useful in my ministry.” 

—2 Timothy 4:11b 
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